Week of November 6, 2011
Items of Interest from Trustee Shelley Laskin, Ward 11

Website click on Trustee Shelley Laskin
Wishing Muslims everywhere a good Eid-ul-Adha…It marks the month of Hajj, or Pilgrimage, an important act of worship for Muslims, where millions of people travel to Mecca to visit the Kabah – the holiest site in Islam.

French as a Second Language Program Deadlines

Applications for entry to Grade 4 Middle French Immersion and Junior Extended French programs for September 2012 will be accepted on-line at www.tdsb.on.ca/pars. The deadline for applications is December 15, 2011. Application packages for Early French Immersion Programs (Senior Kindergarten) will be sent directly to the Early French Immersion schools in January. Some schools will be accepting applications for Early French Immersion programs on-line. For information regarding your eligibility for the on-line process, please contact www.tdsb.on.ca/pars. Please note that the deadline for Early French Immersion program applications for September 2012 is January 31, 2012. Parents will be notified of placement either on-line or by the French Immersion school. Applications for Intermediate Extended French (Grade 7) can be completed and sent directly to the Grade 7 Extended French program school. Please note that the deadline for Grade 7-entry Extended French program applications for September 2012 is January 31, 2012. Parents will be notified of placement by the Extended French school. 

The Jack Project – Tuesday, November 8 7-9pm at Northern Secondary School, 851 Mt Pleasant Rd

You are invited to join other parents in our community for an interactive discussion about the implications of mental health on youth and ways we can make a real difference. Keynote speaker is Jack Windeler's father, Eric Windeler, from the Jack Project and Kids Help Phone. The mission of The Jack Project is to support our youth as they transition from late high school into their years of college, university or independent living, helping them to achieve and sustain their optimal mental health. For more info visit: www.thejackproject.org/.

Program and School Services Committee, Wednesday, November 2

Please note the complete agenda will reports can be found by clicking on http://www.tdsb.on.ca/boardroom/bd_agenda/AgendaMeeting2.asp?siteid=88&menuid=391&enablenav=true&id=11669
Agenda Item 8: Feasibility Study for Secondary Africentric School 

The committee referred the issue directly to Board without recommendation. Staff recommended “that the concept of continuing an Elementary to Secondary Africentric School pathway for students be approved.” If approved at the board on November 16, staff will work with school communities on the potential site. 

Agenda Item 9: Elementary Alternative Learning Options
The committee referred the issue of opening Elementary Alternative Learning Options including Sport and Wellness Academies, Health and Wellness Academies and Boys’ and Girls’ Leadership Academies directly to board without recommendation. If approved at the Board on November 16, a registration and comprehensive internal and external broad community-based campaign will be developed.

Agenda Item 10: Opportunity Gap Action Plan
The Committee recommended approval of “the concepts identified within the Opportunity Gap Action Plan be approved.” This includes – Learning for All – Aboriginal students; Learning for All – Black, Middle Eastern, Latino, Portuguese and Roma students; and Learning for All – Innovation in Action. Pending Board approval, next steps would include establishing an Opportunity Gap Action Plan Advisory Group to further review and frame development of the plan, including measures and costs; discuss the plan with system leaders; share the plan with Board Advisory Committees; discuss further with trustees and align costs to the 2013/14 budget process.
Budget 2012/13

At the November 10th Budget Committee, staff will be presenting a report outlining a potential $71 Million of cuts to balance the Board’s 2012/13 operating budget. The Committee may forward it to P&P or Board without recommendation, and then hopefully out for public consultation. Again, I will ensure you have the details and information on how your voice can be heard.
Staff Recommendations – Briar Hill Jr PS, Fairbank MS and West Preparatory Jr PS

At the public meeting on November 1, staff made key recommendations that will be forwarded to Board through the Planning & Priorities Committee on December 5, 2011 and to Board on December 7, 2011. They include the closure of Briar Hill Jr PS effective June 2012 and that Fairbank MS offer JK-8 as of September 2012. As a result, staff is recommending some boundary changes in the area including extending the West Prep boundary to Times Road. 

Next Steps

· 
Staff’s report will be presented to the Board’s Planning and Priorities Committee on December 5, 2011. Deputations can be made by the public at this meeting. For more information, please go to www.tdsb.on.ca/boardroom under Public Input and Delegations.

· 
The Board’s Planning and Priorities Committee report will be presented to the Board of Trustees at its meeting on December 7, 2011

Have your Say…

Review of Professional Support Services (PSS)
As mentioned in last week’s update, the review of Professional Support Services (PSS) at the TDSB is now underway. Take the survey now!

Fundraising… have your say through Ministry’s consultation
You can still have your say on the draft fundraising guideline for Ontario schools. Please submit you responses directly to Fundraising@ontario.ca by November 30th
Save the Dates…

The 31st Annual Holocaust Education Week November 1-9, 2011 Click here for the 2011 Program 

There are many diverse educational, cultural and community programs to take advantage of… never forget!

Parents Make a Difference Conference

The TDSB 5th annual “Parents Make a Difference” conference will be held on Saturday, November 12th from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. at Earl Haig Secondary School, 100 Princess Avenue.  

Cedarvale Market Place Day Friday, November 18th
10am-7pm, Cedarvale Community School, 145 Ava Rd 
SHOP! Art Gifts Café Jewelry Apparel Accessories Children’s Items and Raffle with AWESOME prizes
Winter Break: December 26, 2011 to January 6, 2012 inclusive (last day of school is December 23, 2011; 

school resumes January 9, 2012)

North Toronto Collegiate Institute 100th Anniversary – May 10-12, 2012

Visit the anniversary website to register www.nt100th.ca
McMurrich Jr Public School 100th Anniversary – May 12, 2012
From 1-5pm at the school on 115 Winona Dr; e-mail McMurrich@tdsb.on.ca for more information
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